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August 1, 2013 

To Whom it May Concern: 
 

It is my pleasure to recommend Todd Wallace as an executive level candidate for 
employment. Todd served as the President and Chief Technology Officer of IPOperations, Inc 
while I represented the company in a substantial litigation matter.  I worked with Todd 
extensively through the process and found him to be very professional and possessed of   a high 
degree of integrity and talent. Todd demonstrated business acumen, excellent communication 
skills and  deep technical knowledge, a combination that is hard to find in a business leader.  
Todd would be a tremendous asset for any company and has my highest recommendation.  

Yours very truly, 

Gerald C. Conley 
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